SPENARD COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Meeting at 7pm, February 4, 2015, at the Spenard Recreation Center

AGENDA & NEWSLETTER

- 1. Minutes and Agenda Action
- 2. Legislative Teleconference
- 3. Assembly Report
- 4. Airport Report
- 5. Liquor License Transfer
- 6. People Mover Proposed Changes
- 7. Election of Officers
- 8. Location of Additional Security Camera
- 9. Officers Report
- 10. Old and New Business

AIRPORT REPORT

The Lake Hood Master Plan is getting underway and a public meeting was held on January 29, 2015 to introduce the public to the master plan project. More information is available at www.lhdmasterplan.com

Also, the Anchorage International Airport has recently completed its Master Plan Update, which will help guide future airport development. The Update is available at www.ancmasterplan.com/library.

LIQUOR LICENSE TRANSFER

TR2, Inc. has applied for a transfer of the Tap Root beverage dispensary license from Tap Root Alaskan, Inc. Martin Severin, one of the officers of TR2, Inc. will address the Council at the February meeting regarding the proposed transfer.

PEOPLE MOVER PROPOSED CHANGES

The People Mover bus service is proposing to dramatically alter service on Route 36, eliminating approximately 20 stops on Minnesota Drive, Tudor Road, Taft Street, 48th Avenue, and Northwood Drive. If the change goes through, there will no longer any bus service to the Spenard Recreation Center or to Northwood Elementary. A People Mover representative will answer questions about the proposed changes at the February meeting. Comments will accepted until February 5th and can also be made by email at transitplanning@muni.org.

LOCATION OF ADDITIONAL SECURITY CAMERA

In 2013, through a Westside Community Patrol Grant, the Council was able to place a security camera at Blaine's Art Supply and at Tommy's Burger Stop, to monitor activity in the area of Benson Boulevard and Spenard Road. The location of the third camera will be discussed at the February meeting.

UPCOMING ELECTIONS OF OFFICERS

The Council's bylaws require that an election of officers occur every year at the February meeting. The current chair is term limited out so a new chair will have to be elected. Also, the current secretary will not be running for reelection so a new secretary will have to be elected as well. Nominations for all offices will be accepted from the floor prior to the election.

SCC MAILING LIST

The Community Councils Center still mails over 600 copies of the Spenard CC newsletter to residents and businesses, which is an expense that comes out of their budget appropriated by the Assembly. There may soon come a time when mail service of the newsletter will cease. If you would like to switch from mail to email delivery of the newsletter, please contact the Community Councils Center at 277-1977 or at info@communitycouncils.org. Please help if you are able.

Robert Auth, Chair Spenard Community Council 2621 Melvin Ave, Anchorage AK 99517 248-0258; spenardcc@gmail.com